CWS GENERAL MEETING
March 20, 2007
First Plymouth Congregational Church
CALL TO ORDER: President Gene Youngmann called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE: Notebook left on welcome table. Please claim.
Eleanor Benson died (92), March 6,2007 She was the 72-74 President of CWS.

Donna Abbot died 3/2 of ovarian cancer. Services are on 3/23 and 3/24. She entered all state
shows and was a friend of CWS. She died at 62 years old.

Thank you to the people who brought refreshments.

GREETER: Carolyn Tegeder introduced guests, Tom Owen, Corrine Clay, Darlene Cooney, and
Paul Foster.

BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Membership: Susan Schmitt announced CWS has 402 members.

Chanel 6 Donations: John Murphy announced CWS provided $2,400 in donations. The Chanel 6
reception is 3/30 at 5:30.

Collage: Gene Youngmann announced that CWS is going to begin sending the newsletter by
email. On the membership renewal form members will be asked, “How do you want the
newsletter delivered to you?” Within 2 years we hope to switch over entirely to email. The
website has the Collage in color. Deadline for Collage is Monday.

Program Coordinator: Cheryl Scott announced that Sarah Newell runs Park hill Workshops on
mat cutting. Sarah will be CWS speaker for April. In April, members who plan to attend May
meeting must sign up for the Golden Acrylic demo. Materials will be brought in and we must
have an accurate count of how many will attend. If a member wants to bring a friend, the friend
will cost $5.00.

Workshops: Beatrice Trautman announced there is a wait list of 5 for John Solomon and Carol
Barnes is full, but scholarship is still available for Carol Barnes.

Exhibitions:
* Pat Dall announced slides are due Monday for the State Show. There are 104 artists so
far.

* Gene Youngmann and Randy Hale will deliver paintings for the Member Show to Lapis
Gallery 3/30. So far, there are 70 artists with 243 paintings. 4/28 from 10:00-2:00 is the
paint out. Mail your resumes to Pat Foster. 4/4 hang, 4/6 and 5/4 from 6:00-10:00pm are
the openings.

* Randy Hale announced the Botanic Gardens runs 10/26-11/5. Delivery on 10/25 picks up
on 11/5.

Bring friends to Lapis with money. State Show 2008 will be at the Colorado History Museum
4/24-5/5. CWS needs a chair for this show.

WFEWS: Gene Youngmann announced that decals are $2 and bags $14, both are $15.

Utah Society is coming Tuesday before WFWS for paintout in bus. Friday 6/1 and 6/2 are the
openings for WFWS and the State Shows. Arvada Center holds 250 paintings. 5280 and
Southwest Magazines will run articles.

Final Announcements from the meeting: Carolyn Tegeder needs a computer person.

Carol Reeves read a thank you note from Twin Towers Orphans Funds to the artists who donated
paintings to the 9/11 Art for Healing Hearts Show. $14,000 was raised.

Next General Meeting will be 4/17/07 at 7:00 pm.



